
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 7/2/2018 6:24:41 PM
Subject: Re: State Budget

​Thank you so much for your support and encouragement. I will keep up the fight for unborn children as long 
as I am able.


From: Lt. Governor's Office
 
Sent: Monday, July 2, 2018 4:19 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: FW: State Budget 
 
Please advise
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)

From: PDMA@iamsc.com [mailto:PDMA@iamsc.com] 
 
Sent: Friday, June 29, 2018 2:46 AM
 
To: Lt. Governor's Office 
Subject: State Budget
 
Dear Mr. Bryant,
 
Thank-you. THANK-YOU. THANK-YOU!!! You are standing in the gap between the abortionists and Christians/pro-
lifers who are so sick of the lies. You have our permission to hold up the budget for as long as you possibly can! In the 
governor’s race, we voted for you and have never regretted it!!! Did you know you were the only candidate willing to 
take Trump up on the drilling for oil and relieve the people at the gas pumps? We support you. God bless you.
 
Four voting citizens of Pickens County
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